Jackson, Maija

From: Rachel Rounds <rachel_rounds@fws.gov>

Sent: Friday, April 15, 2016 7:14 AM

To: Jackson, Maija

Cc Arai, Daryn

Subject: RE: Glover Special Permit for Quarry on TMK (3) 2-1-013:004 (Ref# 2014-TA-0231)
Aloha Maija,

Thank you for coordinating with USFWS on this. | have no problems with #7, #8, and #10. | do not know if Hawaiian
geese are seen often at the project site, but the #9 will not protect the goose as they move around often and a one-time
survey wouldn’t provide useful information. I've attached an alternate goose avoidance measure, but understand that it
may be too late to include. If geese are not commonly (or ever) seen at the site, then this is probably not necessary.

Thank you,
Rachel

1. All onsite project personnel will be apprised that Hawaiian geese may be in the vicinity of the project at
any time during the year. If a Hawaiian goose appears within 100 feet of ongoing work, all activity will
be suspended until the animal leaves the area of its own accord.

From: Jackson, Maija [mailto:Maija.Jackson@hawaiicounty.gov]
Sent: Thursday, Aprit 14, 2016 11:30 AM

To: Rachel Rounds@fws.gov
Cc: Arai, Daryn
Subject: Glover Special Permit for Quarry on TMK (3) 2-1-013:004 (Ref# 2014-TA-0231)

Aloha Rachel,

You reviewed a special permit application for a proposed quarry on the subject property in 2014 and had several
comments related to protection of Hawaiian hawk, goose, bats, petrel and shearwater as well as flora. The County
Planning Commission incorporated many of your recommendations as conditions of the special permit recommendation
that was forwarded to the State Land Use Commission for final decision to approve or deny the permit. The LUC
remanded the application back to the County Planning Commission and they will be holding a hearing on June 2™ to
consider a new recommendation.

The applicant, Jas. W. Glover, Ltd. is requesting to revise some of the conditions the Planning Commission had
recommended. Please review revised conditions #7 through #10 in Exhibit 4, pages 1 & 2 of the attached document

COR-14-095391. The portions they are proposing to remove are struck through and the portions to be added are double
underlined.

Please let me know by Friday, May 13" if your agency has any concerns with the proposed changes. Give me a call if you
would like to discuss.

Maija Jackson, Planner

County of Hawaii Planning Department
101 Pauahi Street, Suite 3 R
Hilo, HI 96720
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